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Message from the Under Secretary for Management 
June 20, 2016 

I am pleased to present the following report, “Strategy to 
Reduce the Time-to-Hire,” for Fiscal Year (FY) 2015, which 
has been prepared by the Department of Homeland Security 
(DHS) Office of the Chief Human Capital Officer. 

This report was prepared pursuant to the direction provided by 
the Joint Explanatory Statement and Senate Report 113-198 
accompanying the FY 2015 Department of Homeland Security 
(DHS) Appropriations Act (P.L. 114-4). The report contains 
background information on the DHS hiring reform initiative, 
current challenges, departmental and Component strategies 
to improve hiring processes, and current targets/actual 
performance through the fourth quarter of FY 2015. 

Pursuant to congressional requirements, this report is being provided to the following 
Members of Congress: 

The Honorable John R. Carter 
Chairman, House Appropriations Subcommittee on Homeland Security 

The Honorable Lucille Roybal-Allard 
Ranking Member, House Appropriations Subcommittee on Homeland Security 

The Honorable John Hoeven 
Chairman, Senate Appropriations Subcommittee on Homeland Security 

The Honorable Jeanne Shaheen 
Ranking Member, Senate Appropriations Subcommittee on Homeland Security 
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